R-17

CORRESPONDENCE - Andrea Eaton

JL

JUNIOR LEAGUE OF LONG BEACH

Women building better communities®

September 16, 2013

Councilmember Patrick O'Donnell
City of Long Beach

333 W. Ocean Blvd.

Long Beach, CA 90802

Dear Councilmember 0’Donnell:

On behalf of the Junior League of Long Beach, I am writing to inform you of our
position of support for the Sex Trafficking of Minors recommendation, related to
human trafficking and increased penalties for individuals paying a minor for sex.

Human trafficking is a fast, growing concern in our country and is second only to
drug trafficking in terms of profitable crimes. California, and specifically the South
Bay area, is one of the top destinations for human trafficking. Children, who are
victims, are often prosecuted for prostitution while little is done to the solicitor.

Thank you for bringing forth this issue to the City Council and for your efforts in
helping to stop sex trafficking in our community.

incekely,
Andrea Gunn Qmj
2013-14 President



